








 

PLANNING AND ZONING DEPARTMENT PAGE 1 CITY OF ROCKWALL 

CITY OF ROCKWALL 
PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION MEMORANDUM 
 

PLANNING AND ZONING DEPARTMENT 
385 S. GOLIAD STREET • ROCKWALL, TX 75087 
PHONE: (972) 771-7745 • EMAIL: PLANNING@ROCKWALL.COM 

 
 

TO: Planning and Zoning Commission 
 

FROM: Korey Brooks, Senior Planner  
CC: Ryan Miller, Director of Planning and Zoning  
DATE: May 28, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: SP2019-019; Photometric Plan for Public Storage 
 
 

The applicant, Jerry Crouse of PS LPT Properties Investors on behalf of Public Storage, is requesting 
approval of an amended site plan for an existing mini-warehouse facility.  On December 9, 2013, the 
City entered into a 212 Development Agreement [Case No. A2013-002] with the then owner of the 
subject property Ronald C. Valk.  On March 19, 2018, the City Council annexed the subject property by 
Ordinance No. 18-17.  At the time of annexation, the subject property became subject to the 
requirements of the City’s Municipal Code of Ordinances and the Unified Development Code (UDC). 
 
In March 2019, staff was made aware that some of the exterior lighting on the storage facility had been 
changed without the approval of a photometric plan.  In response to this violation, Neighborhood 
Improvement Services contacted the owner of the property to inform them about the violation.  Based 
on staff’s examination of the site, the new light fixtures did not meet the requirements of the UDC.  
Specifically, the light fixtures were not fully shielded and directed downward causing ambient light to be 
shed onto the adjacent residential properties.  Upon being contacted by the Neighborhood 
Improvement Services Department, the property owner submitted a photometric plan and lighting 
cutsheets proposing new light fixtures be installed that meet the requirements of the UDC.  The 
submitted photometric plan shows that the new maximum light intensity at the property line will not 
exceed 0.2 FC (i.e. the maximum allowable light intensity stipulated by the UDC).  In addition, the 
submitted plan does meet all of the requirements of the Unified Development Code (UDC).  Since the 
mini-warehouse facility was constructed prior to being annexed, the City does not have a site plan for 
this facility and felt it necessary to bring this to the Planning and Zoning Commission for review and 
approval.  
 
Should the Planning and Zoning Commission have any questions concerning this case, staff and the 
applicant will be available at the May 28, 2019 Planning and Zoning Commission meeting. 
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SP2019-019 - SITE PLAN FOR 4028 N. GOLIAD STREET
SITE PLAN - LOCATION MAP =        

The City of Rockwall GIS maps are continually under development
and therefore subject to change without notice. While we endeavor 

to provide timely and accurate information, we make no
guarantees. The City of Rockwall makes no warranty, express

or implied, including warranties of merchantability and fitness for a
particular purpose. Use of the information is the sole responsibility of

the user.
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